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Essential maintenance work at Gateway 
Bridge, north of Bourke from Monday 11 
August  
 

 

August 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and 
pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW will carry out 
essential maintenance work on the 
Gateway Bridge approaches on the 
Mitchell Highway north of Bourke to 
improve road safety.  

What work are we doing?  

Work will include carrying out asphalting works 
and repairing damaged road surface to improve 
safety at the east and west approaches to the 
Gateway Bridge on the Mitchell Highway.  

When and where we’ll be working 

We’ll be working from 7am to 6pm from Monday 
to Friday.    
 
Work will commence on Monday 11 August and is 
expected to take around five days to complete, 
weather permitting. 
  
We have included a map to show the location of 
the work.  

What will this mean for you? 

You may notice: 

• workers and vehicles 

• noise from machinery and equipment  

• traffic control and signage in place. 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes to ensure 
the work zone is safe. These include: 

• single lane closures  
• reduced speed limit to 40 km/h  
• intermittent stopping 

 
Oversized over mass (OSOM) vehicles should 
contact the traffic controller on channel 19 via 
UHF to ensure safe passage due through the 
work zone. 

 
Please keep to speed limits and follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and signs.  
 
Motorists should allow additional travel time.  

Managing our impacts 

We aim to manage our work to minimise impacts 
to the community and the environment by: 

• reducing our noise as much as possible  
• turning off machinery, equipment, and 

vehicles when not in use. 
•  

 
For more information about this work, visit 
https://www.livetraffic.com/incident-
details/243219 or download the Live Traffic NSW 
App.  
To receive updates on your phone, search 
“Bourke – River Road” in the app, select the 
incident and click “Follow”  
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Location of work area  

 

 
 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 167 499 
 

 

 

western.projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

51-55 Currajong Street  
Parkes, NSW 2870 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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